The Good News of Jesus is |

the hope of the world!
--Bob Young

August 2006

B ] - I spent a week Honduras in early July—what a great week! Our group of 27 taught

| VBS in the public schools and assisted with construction projects that provided a floor

for a new church building and housing upgrades for several families (including new

w rooms, floors, a pila, latrine, and roof reconstruction). We finished the painting and

dedicated the new church building in Arimis (pictured at left), seeing the finished

| product built with blocks made on previous trips. There were almost 400 present for
the dedication service.

Evangelistic efforts and a campaign in a barrio where we are working to establish a
.. new church resulted in 10 baptisms and 5 restorations.
= You can see the building site (left), and the campaign &
* tent in place (right). There were 85 adults and 49
children present the last night of the campaign. The
. request that I preach the campaign was a surprise and
an honor. The preacher is now in place and the work is
moving forward. The blocks are ready and construction |
has begun. Four more baptisms occurred the Sunday we left with two more since.

One of the highlights of any mission trip is the opportunity to witness souls being
| saved and added to the body of Christ through baptism. At left are three new sisters
. pictured immediately after their confession of Christ and
immersion for the forgiveness of sins. Atright, a baptism
. later in the week.

Benevolence and service projects were a major focus of
the group—we were involved in painting a school,
distributing food, clothing, and medicines, and serving the wonderful Hondurans in
a variety of ways. Also one of our team members provided a ladies’ class each day

in various congregations.

On Saturday, it was my privilege to teach a leadership seminar for about 50 preachers from local and mountain
congregations, “Developing Leadership in the Local Congregation”. Such seminars complement the work of the
preacher training provided in the Honduran Bible School (Escuela Biblia Honduras).

Ongoing needs in this area include financial support for preacher training and local preachers, and funding for
benevolence work and church planting. You may make contributions to Edmond Church of Christ and earmark
Bob Young—Honduras, project name. To insure that funds are applied as you wish and to receive continuing
updates on this work, please mail all contributions to Bob and Jan Young, 205 Ainsley Ct, Edmond, OK 73034.






